
Dear God, I pray that you will bless me and my church. Send people into our fellowship,  
and protect us all. In Jesus’ name. Amen  

 

 
 
                                                                      

                    

                                                                                                                                         

Good morning & welcome to worship...  
It was exactly three years ago in the week just past that Berri and I stood on the platform at Westminster Central 
Hall, and we were commissioned as Salvation Army Officers. This also means that it was three years ago next week 
that we packed our bags (well...and boxes..and boxes..and boxes!) and moved to be part of this incredible 
community in Hythe. Three years! Where have they gone?! And what a three years it’s been... 
 

We arrived to find a community of believers, who had been consistently and well led by Captains Phil and Karen for 
some time, and who were authentically seeking to figure out what it meant to be God’s People in this unique place 
and who were committed to God’s purposes for their lives and the world. Whilst we were sent here we found that 
we were able to ‘join’ the Church family and for that we’re grateful.  
 

The last three years have, in many ways, been incredible and the people of Hythe Salvation Army and the wider 
community have taught us so much about what it means to be faithful Christians and Salvation Army officers. These 
past years there have been challenges and struggles, shared hurts and disappointments and we’re almost certain 
that there have been times when we’ve frustrated, disappointed, failed or just plain annoyed some of you! However, 
we sense that there’s also been great celebration, breakthrough, and laughter and together, we’ve gone deeper into 
God’s word and his promises and we’ve been, and are, allowing God the Holy Spirit to do a new work in our lives. 
God is faithful!  
 

As a church, these past years we’ve continued to engage with our community effectively and we’ve continued to 
serve some of the most vulnerable members of our community. I think we’ve seen growth in our congregation too- 
both spiritual and numerical- by our count no fewer than 25 people have become part of the Sunday congregation in 
recent years! Discipleship with our Children and Young People has been, and remains, a priority and a dedicated 
team of people make this happen- in fact a dedicated team of people make the whole thing happen: from musical 
sections, to CAMEO, to Toddlers, to the Community Choir, general friendliness, pastoral care, finance and 
administration, cleaning, organising, tea and coffee making, supporting, encouraging lending a hand - it all happens 
because you’re committed to the cause! And none of this even begins to touch on the huge impact that our Church 
Family has in the world through the work that people do (paid, or voluntary!) and by the people that you are in the 
places you find yourselves. You have been faithful!  
 

We want to continue to be faithful well into the future. This morning, our worship will be lead by Majors Julia and 
Robert Jepson who are the ‘Divisional Mission Enablers’ for the South East Division (area/region!) of The Salvation 
Army. Part of their role is to facilitate a process called the ‘Mission Development Plan’ or the MDP. This is a process 
which all Salvation Army Churches and Centres undertake and it is a chance for us to think together about who we  
are, where we’ve been, where we are and where we want to go and then to articulate that in way that makes sense. 
This morning, Robert and Julia formally ‘launch’ the process, but this has been on the cards for some time, since 
before we arrived in fact, with the leadership team who most recently met with the Divisional Commander in May 
and pledged their support to the process.  
 

More practical details will emerge gradually over the coming months but there will be plenty of opportunities for the 
whole congregation to speak into the process, as well as time for the Leadership Team and others to make sense of 
it all. Berri and I really just want to encourage you to participate as the process unfolds. Your voice counts! You’re 
part of it! Listen for God’s voice and share it!  
 

We promise, publicly, that this isn’t a paperwork exercise, a managerial tool from the business world, or ‘just 
another thing’ that headquarters wants us to do. It’s about being the best Church we can be. We owe that to our 
community, ourselves and to God. The last three years have been incredible - and we know that greater things are 
still to come and be done!  
 

This week we were pleased to gather with some of the folk who have recently begun to worship with us, and we 
shared with them a verse from 1 Thessalonians 2:8, ‘Because we loved you so much, we were delighted to share with 
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you not only the gospel of God but our lives as well.’ We love being here- not just for ‘religious’ reasons- but because 
we share our whole lives together.  
God bless 
Callum & Berri  
 
‘TREK TO TRANSFORM’ Over Land, Sea and Sky to Kenya.  
As has been well announced - the youth group are planning a trip to Kenya in April to engage in some of the mission 
that is being carried out by The Salvation Army there. A significant proportion of the costs are being met by 
individuals themselves and we are nearing the target figure of what we need to pay out in costs thanks to some 
sterling fundraising work so far. The next step will be to raise money that can be used to directly make a difference 
in the communities we will be working in, and to help with this the youth group, and others, have organised some 
sponsored events under the heading ‘Trek to Transform: Over land, sea and sky to Kenya’. These events will take 
place over the late summer/early autumn and include: 
LAND- A sponsored walk the length of the military canal by the youth group (28 miles!!)  
SEA  - A sponsored swim by Marilyn Simpson  
SKY - A sponsored Sky Dive by Lilian Cardy.  
So that there is no pressure, we are running one sponsor form for all of these events at the Church...if you would like 
to sponsor please see XXXXX at the end of the meeting or 
visit https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/trektotransform   
 

Prayer Requests Please... please let Richard know of anyone in our church family who needs our prayers 
please 07951 000089... 
Please remember those of our corps family who are unwell or recovering from surgery including:-  
Carol making good progress; Lynn Love is also making good progress from her hip operation; Fred & Beryl; Marion 
Pitchacaren; Pauline Ashley; and Paul and Jane Farmer. Patricia is on the waiting list for a knee operation. 
NB Is there anyone waiting for an ankle operation? It would be nice to have a full house, Hip, Knee & Ankle!!! 
Word has just come through that Sylvia Mills is in hospital with a broken pelvis. 

   

 

 The gift of flowers greatly enhances our worship environment. This week we thank Maureen.  

This Week-  
Monday & Tuesday – Parent & Toddlers 
 

Tuesday – 7.30 Band Practice  
 

Wednesday- CAMEO 2.30pm  
 

Friday  ï Apologies from Callum - ‘Last week I made a mistake with the dates for the youth band and cancelled 
Youth Group...whereas in fact youth band is this week so there is no youth connect group on Friday!!  
 
 

 
 

Re “Trek to Transform” – Karen ran a boot fair stall last weekend and raised over £100 – 
way to go!  
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